DEPARTMENT OF STATE

WASHINGTON

December 11, 1931,

Mr. Louis L, Horch, President,

Roerich Museun,

310 Riverside Drive,

New York City.

Dear Sirs

Mr. Castle has requested me to acknowledge the receipt of your

letter dated December 8th notifying him that you were forwarding

Doctor Roerichts book"Trails to Inmost Asia, The book has been

received and Mr. Castle wishes me to thank you for forwarding it and

to ask you to be kind enough to express to Doctor Roerich his ap-
preciation of Doctor Roerich's courtesy.
Very truly yours,

Vinton Chapin,
Agsigtant to the Under Secretary




